
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.      SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 
 
September 27, 2017 
 
Ajay Patak, President 
OSF HealthCare Saint Anthony's Health Center   
1 Saint Anthony's Way  
Alton, IL 62002  
 
 RE: Completion for Exemption #E-021-17: OSF HealthCare Saint Anthony's 

Health Center 
  Exemption Holder: OSF HealthCare Saint Anthony's Health Center 
  
Dear Mr. Patak: 
 
On September 25, 2017, we received your report completing Exemption #E-021-17.  Our records 
will show that the discontinuation of the five (5) bed pediatric service occurred on August 11, 
2017 the date stated in your report.  The report is in compliance with State Board Rules (77 IAC 
1130.570 - Validity of an Exemption and Reporting Requirements).  No further action by the 
permit holder is required for this project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities 
Planning Act. 
  
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Courtney Avery of my staff at 
Courtney.Avery@illinois.gov or 312.814.4825.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
 
 



 STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.      SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 
 
September 27, 2017 
 
Ajay Patak, President 
OSF HealthCare Saint Anthony's Health Center   
1 Saint Anthony's Way  
Alton, IL 62002  
 
 RE: Completion for Exemption #E-022-17: OSF HealthCare Saint Anthony's Health 

Center – Saint Clare Campus 
  Exemption Holder: OSF HealthCare Saint Anthony's Health Center 
  
Dear Mr. Patak: 
 
On September 25, 2017, we received your report completing Exemption #E-022-17.  Our records 
will show that the discontinuation of the thirty (30) bed long term care and twenty-eight (28) bed 
comprehensive physical rehabilitation categories of service occurred on August 11, 2017 the date 
stated in your report.  The report is in compliance with State Board Rules (77 IAC 1130.570 - 
Validity of an Exemption and Reporting Requirements).  No further action by the permit holder 
is required for this project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. 
  
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Courtney Avery of my staff at 
Courtney.Avery@illinois.gov or 312.814.4825.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
 


